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KIRKBURTON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

LAND & PROPERTY COMMITTEE 
 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING ON THURSDAY, 23 MARCH 2017 
AT 7.30 pm AT BURTON VILLAGE HALL 

 
Present:  Cllr B Armer in the Chair 
 

  

Cllrs M Ackroyd, S Beresford, R Bray, P Brook, R Burton, J Cowan, P Cunnington, R Franks and B McGuin. 
In attendance: Mrs A Royle 
 
No apologies were received as all members were present.   
 
No declarations of interest were made. 
 

LP65 Apologies and 
Declarations of 
Interest 

No members of the public were present.   LP66 Public 
Participation 
 

Resolved: To hold the discussion of the repair to the path and levelling of gravestones at Kirkheaton 
Churchyard in private as it is the subject of a future contract. 

LP67 Admission of 
the Public 
 

Members noted the Kirkheaton Churchyard budget finance statement dated 16 March 2017. LP68 Budget 
 

Members considered the additional information received from the Diocese in respect of faculty 
requirements and associated costs for the work to the path and gravestones at the rear of the church.  
Members noted that the DAC’s Architect had advised attaching the flagstones to a stainless steel 
expanded metal lathing to reduce the risk of a recurrence.   
 
Members were concerned about the delay the above procedures would have on the commencement 
of the contract and the additional costs. 
 
Recommendation: To carry out the repairs to replace / reset the flagstones as previously resolved at 
Min LP54, excluding the work to the gravestones. 
 
Recommendation: To note the additional information received from the Church and the Architect’s 
advice.  Also, to respond to the Church indicating that the Council will not be undertaking the 
additional work with regard to the lathing described above, or to the gravestones due to lack of 
available budget and the delay to the timing of the contract. 

LP69 Kirkheaton 
Churchyard 
Path / 
Gravestones 

   
It was agreed that the Chairman would liaise with the Clerk on the date for the next meeting. LP70 Next Meeting 

 
   
 

The Chairman then closed the meeting.   
  
 


